Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee, thank you for holding this member-day hearing.

TCJA Extension

I know it is a priority of this Congress, and especially this Committee, to build on the successes of the Tax Cuts and Jobs Act. I appreciate the opportunity to testify today regarding the importance of ensuring we extend those provisions that have expired and are set to expire.

We know the positive impact the provisions from the legislation, like lowering the corporate rate, had on our economy and investment, and we know what will happen to our economy if Congress fails to act. According to a recent study by the National Association of Manufacturers, failure to extend TCJA could cost us more than 1.1 million manufacturing jobs.

Our constituents sent us to Congress and put President Trump back in the White House because they wanted us to enact common-sense policies that are good for our economy.

Mr. Chairman, I appreciate the work and the outreach you are doing and stand ready to work with you and this Committee to get this bill to President Trump's desk.

Other Issues

There are two other areas that I would like to briefly highlight that I would ask the Committee to consider as they draft legislation.

First, I have authored legislation that would create parity for volunteer drivers. Mr. Chairman, as you know, volunteers are key to ensuring our seniors get the healthcare and other critical services they need, especially in rural America.  

Currently, the IRS reimbursement rate for these drivers is 14 cents a mile, even though the business rate of reimbursement is three times that. I believe there should be parity between the two, and I hope the Committee can look into this issue.

Finally, I know, Mr. Chairman, that you and this Committee have focused on families, especially children. One issue that is near and dear to my heart is adoption.  

This Committee has looked at legislation to help assist families with the adoption process. I know firsthand the difficult and cumbersome process, so I appreciate those efforts. We must do what we can to help families trying to provide homes for kids who do not have them. Legislation has been introduced that would expand the adoption tax credit in certain instances, and I believe that this should be a priority as we look to improve our tax code.

Thank you for the opportunity, and I look forward to working with you.

